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July 15, 2021 
 
 
Myrl Lawrence 
Enforcement Coordinator, Office of Water Quality 
Arkansas Energy and Environment  
 Division of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive 
North Little Rock, AR  72118 
 
RE: Second Quarter 2021 Progress Report – Stuttgart Wastewater Treatment Facility 
 NPDES Permit #AR0034380 
 
Mr. Lawrence: 
 
This letter serves as the 2021 Second Quarter Progress Report for the City of Stuttgart 
wastewater treatment facility.  PMI has been tasked by the city to develop corrective action 
measures in response to CAO LIS 21-035 which is in progress.  The Corrective Action Plan will be 
submitted to DEQ by the deadline established in the CAO. 
 
Measures taken at the treatment facility include converting disinfection to PAA to eliminate total 
residual chlorine violations.  Sludge in the equalization basin is being removed when flows allow 
to eliminate TSS violations.  
 
Please contact me at 501-221-7122 or bwingfield@pmico.com with any questions or comments 
concerning this report. 
 
 
Sincerely,        
PMI         
 
 
Brad Wingfield, P.E.       
Principal – Engineering Division 
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